## **MELBOURN PARISH COUNCIL**

Full Council Meeting: 28 March 2022

## PC175 21b) Email decision – Commemorative bench

By email: 16 March 2022 Dear all Thank you for responding to this email decision. There is a clear majority in favour of the proposal: THAT Council resolves to approve the increased expenditure of £1,000 + VAT and delivery costs to fund the purchase of a commemorative bench for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee (previously considered and approved by Council on 28 February 2022 under PC160/21a)). In favour: Cllrs Kilmurray, Travis, Hart, Davey, Clark and Barnes. Against: Abstain: I will go ahead and order the bench - hopefully, we will be successful in obtain Community Chest grant funding of £700 to off set some of the cost. We will seek quotes for installation of the bench. The precise location on The Cross needs to be decided and I will agenda an item for Maintenance Committee to look at this. Many thanks Claire Claire Littlewood Parish Clerk